
January 28, 2025 

Non Violent Parole Review Process 
Board of Parole Hearings 
Correspondence – NV 
P.O. Box 4036 
Sacramento, CA 95812-4036 

Re:  STEVEN HEISLER CDCR- BY4178   
Dockets:  23FE016118 & 24FE007239

Inmate Heisler is a threat to public safety.  This is his seventh prison commitment for which he is 
serving an enhanced sentence due to a prior strike conviction.  The circumstances surrounding 
his current conviction and his prior criminal record show that he poses a risk to the community. 

Inmate Heisler’s criminal history dates back to 2006, where he committed his first of four 
misdemeanor crimes.  Thereafter in 2011 he committed his first of twelve felony convictions.  
Defendant has a drug history, along with thefts ranging from second degree burglary, grand theft, 
identity theft to residential burglary, his strike conviction.  Even after serving prison 
commitments for seven of his felony convictions, he continues to reoffend after being released.  
His current commitments involve forged checks and the possession of multiple victim’s 
identifying information including credit cards and ID’s. Numerous Victims reported that their 
cars were broken into and thereafter fraudulent charges were made on their credit cards. Inmate 
Heisler has repeatedly returned to criminal activity and has displayed he will continue to do so.  

Moreover, Inmate Heisler should not even be considered for early release as he is likely not 
eligible due to a felony conviction for Residential Burglary pursuant to Penal Code Section 
667.5(c)(21).  Aside from being ineligible, his consistent and increasing criminal history from 
2006 to date illustrates that he is a danger to the community and is certain to reoffend if released.  
In the interest of justice and public safety, the Sacramento County District Attorney’s Office 
opposes his premature parole. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Michelle Restrepo  
Deputy District Attorney 
Sacramento County District Attorney’s Office 


